## **OIC Rules Coordinator**

From: Dana Weary <dwearydc@mac.com>
Sent: Thursday, July 31, 2025 6:02 AM

**To:** OIC Rules Coordinator

**Subject:** R2025-05 First Prepublication draft comment

## External Email

## Dear Commissioner,

Having practiced chiropractic in the state of Washington for nearly 40 years, I have grave concerns about the unfair treatment of our profession by the Insurance industry.

One separate issue is the fairness of claims reduction when dealing with chiropractic reimbursement that appears biased, unscientific and in violation of patients' Insurance contracts. As you know, we are unable to collectively bargain with these large corporations and so rely on your fair execution of the law to protect patient access to our services, not to mention our ability to survive as a profession in a challenging economy.

You have likely already reviewed the attached commen below, submitted by our State association representatives, but I will include it here for your convenience.

Thanks for your consideration in supporting fairness for reimbursement for all providers in the state of Washington.

Sincerely,

Dana Weary, DC, DABCO Pearson & Weary Clinics 16201 E. Indiana Avenue, Ste. 1111 Spokane Valley, WA 99216 (509) 927-8997 www.pearsonweary.com

"Subject: R2025-05 First Prepublication draft comment

To the Washington State Office of the Insurance Commissioner:

I am writing on behalf of the Washington State Chiropractic Association to express strong support for the proposed rule changes that would prohibit property and casualty insurers from denying or reducing reimbursement for claims without conducting a reasonable investigation. Specifically, we support the inclusion of the following language to WAC 284-30-330 (4):

"Any denial or refusal to pay claims in part or in full without conducting a reasonable investigation. A reasonable investigation includes, but is not limited to, conducting an individual assessment of either the covered loss or damages, or both, and cannot rely solely on the use of a database."

We also support, and recommend additional language to, WAC 284-30-380 (8):

"If any insurer uses a database or survey to account for either material pricing, or labor rate, or both, and upon request of the claimant, the insurer must provide the claimant with the date the data was collected, where the data was collected from, which businesses provided the data, and whether the business will honor the price provided if the insured were to consider using them."

We suggest that you consider language that would include reference to the use of artificial intelligence (AI) for claims processing decisions. Consumers deserve to know if technology is the deciding factor or if an insurer uses other metrics or artificial information for claim decisions of all types. As we have learned with the use of third-party vendors who manage claim decision making in commercial health insurance, this section could be further tightened to include language requiring disclosure of all vendors and third-party entities that are either owned by, or contracted with, the carrier to make claims decision especially when the claim amounts are reduced.

This rule is essential to address a growing and harmful trend in the insurance industry: the arbitrary reduction or denial of chiropractic claims based solely on database-generated pricing benchmarks, such as those provided by Fair Health, which are not public nor is the process used by the database owners.

Insurers are increasingly using the Fair Health database as a shortcut to reduce reimbursements to chiropractic providers—without reviewing the clinical documentation, medical necessity, or outcomes of care. These database-driven decisions lack transparency, consistency, and fairness. Most importantly, they disregard the individual assessment that is fundamental to ethical and lawful claims handling. The database also does not consider specialized provider training that considers populations that may present with greater risk factors for recovery.

Chiropractic care is a proven, cost-effective treatment for many musculoskeletal conditions, including back and neck pain, which are among the leading causes of disability and lost productivity in Washington State. Multiple studies and authoritative bodies have affirmed the value and cost savings associated with chiropractic care:

- A 2016 study published in the Journal of Manipulative and Physiological
   Therapeutics found that patients receiving chiropractic care for low back pain incurred
   significantly lower overall healthcare costs compared to those receiving conventional
   medical care.
- A 2013 report from OptumHealth revealed that incorporating chiropractic care into health benefit plans reduced overall treatment costs by more than 40%.
- The Washington State Department of Labor and Industries has consistently supported the use of chiropractic care as an effective treatment that reduces disability durations and expedites return to work.
- The Joint Commission and the CDC recommend non-pharmacological therapies like chiropractic care as a first-line defense against chronic pain, helping reduce reliance on opioids and costly interventions.

These findings highlight that chiropractic care delivers both clinical and economic value—yet insurers continue to devalue these services by using pricing databases that are not designed to reflect individualized care or real-world outcomes.

The proposed rule appropriately requires insurers to move beyond automated claim denials and engage in a genuine investigation—one that includes an individualized assessment of the loss or damage, and which does **not** rely solely on a database, or outside vendors, to justify underpayment.

Patients and providers deserve a fair and transparent claims process. Insurers must be held accountable for ensuring that denials or reductions are based on reasoned evaluation, not algorithmic shortcuts. This rule is a step toward restoring integrity to the claims process and ensuring that patients retain access to essential chiropractic care. Patients are paying a premium for services that the carrier is not covering, leaving either the patient, or the provider, or both, left to pay for the lack of promise in the insurance policy.

Thank you for your attention to this issue and for proposing language that protects both providers and the public.

Lori Grassi
Executive of Legislation & Policy"